
Dear Florida Poly Community:  

I’m happy to be able to provide you with an update regarding our ongoing Presiden<al Search. As you 
know, Florida Poly officially launched the search in December, and I’m pleased with the progress the 
search commiDee has made to date. Search CommiDee Chair Beth Kigel presented an update at our 
Board of Trustees mee<ng on Tuesday, Feb. 13 and, thanks to her leadership, the process seems to be 
going very well.    

We published the posi<on widely across the country and also asked colleagues from the search 
commiDee, statewide leadership, and our Trustees to encourage qualified candidates to apply. For best 
considera<on, applicants were asked to submit all materials by Feb. 8.   

The search commiDee met last week to review all applicants and select those who will move forward to 
the next phase of the process. Those candidates are currently in the public records/social media veQng 
phase. Following this important step and review of records, the commiDee will again meet during the 
second week of March to determine the pool of candidates they would like to interview. Because they 
will be discussing candidates, this will be a closed mee<ng.   

Once the commiDee has interviewed their top candidates, and further veQng has been completed, they 
will meet to narrow these to a final list of candidates who will then be submiDed to the Board of 
Trustees for considera<on.  

At this <me, we an<cipate hos<ng the finalists on campus for interviews and university stakeholder 
forums during the first two weeks of April. We are very much looking forward to this and will keep you 
informed as those plans take shape. I encourage you to par<cipate in the process at that <me as the 
Board of Trustees will welcome stakeholder feedback.  

I am pleased with the progress made to date and am apprecia<ve of all who are working to ensure we 
conduct a successful search. I want to again thank Chair Kigel and the members of the search commiDee 
for the tremendous <me and effort they are puQng in to ensure Florida Poly finds an excep<onal 
candidate to lead our University into its next decade.  

 

Regards, 

 

Cliff ODo 

Chair, Florida Polytechnic University Board of Trustees  

 


